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UPCOMING PROGRAM -  Thursday, June 14, 2012 -  7:00 p.m.  

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

Our June speaker will be Harvey Jong. He has been active in the Flagg Mineral Foundation and 
is now heading up the efforts of the Earth Science Museum group to have a new mineral 
museum in Phoenix. His topic is "Bill Hunt's Arizona Micromount Treasures". Bill Hunt was a 
long time MSA member and active in the MSA micromount group for many years. Bill is a 
member of the Micromounter Hall of Fame. He photographed many of his micromounts and 
Harvey has scanned and saved these photographs for the future. Come and see the most 
amazing photographs of Arizona minerals.  
 
Ray 

I hope everyone has a great summer and we donõt set too many new records for hottest 
days. We have a good program for June, and the coalition is having an agate -collecting trip in 
eastern Arizona in June. July and August are our months off, and we will start up meetings 
and trips again in September.  

I would like to thank all the people who work hard for the MSA. Lois Splendoria 
continues to send out a great newsletter and it keeps all the members connected. Patti Polk 
keeps our website up to date and it is where the world finds us. (Remember you can go to the 
website ð mineralogicalsocietyarizona.org and see the past eight years worth of newsletters, if 
you want to see any old material.) Ed Nichols has been working on club field trips, and he has 
gotten the job of taking care of all the MSA property. Betty Deming keeps us connected to the 
coalition and its field trips. Lynne Dyer has taken on the job of keeping the MSA finances in 
order, and she is doing outreach to schools with the Earth Science Museum group as an extra 
activity. Bob Holm makes sure everyone gets a door prize ticket at the meeting and there are 
prizes to win. Chris Whitney -Smith has worked hard on membership and publicity to go with 
getting the MSA name out to the public. He also is photographing and working on the MSA 
minerals that were on exhibit at the Glendale Senior Center. They removed our material that 
we had there on display. Frank Burns and Betty Deming rescued the specimens. We would 
like to place some good minerals on exhibit to get publicity for the MSA, so if you have any 
ideas of places where we might have an exhibit, let us know. Maria Nichols has taken on the 
refreshments at the meetings and really was in a bind at the last meeting when the volunteers 
to bring refreshments did not appear. Please contact her if you signed up for refreshments and 
canõt get to the meeting.  

Thanks to all of you who are reading this for being members of the MSA. Let us know if 
you have ideas how we can be a better club and please step up if you see a job you can do.  

 
Ray Grant  

Sunday, June 17th, 2012 
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MEETING LOCATION: 
Church of the Beatitudes, 555 W. Glendale Ave., Phoenix, AZ, 85021  

ADDITIONAL PARKING -  NW CORNER OF 7TH AVE.  &  GLENDALE AVE. 
ACROSS THE STREET FROM THE CHURCH 

CALLING ALL JUNIOR MEMBERS  

Please plan to attend the next MSA 

meeting for the opportunity to win the 
Junior Mineral Raffle or select from top 

mineral specimens donated by MSA 
Members.  
 

Pictured below are some are some 
thumbnail Wulfenite specimens I will 
be donating to Junior Members who 

attend June meeting for their 
Thumbnail Competition.  

 
Hope to see you at June MSA meeting. 
You never know what treasures you 

will see, win, or have an opportunity to 
select.  

 
Chris Whitney -Smith  

Wulfenite, some with Chrysocolla, Mimetite, Barite, & Drusy Quartz 
Self Collected from Rowley Mine, Painted Rock Mountains 
Maricopa County, Arizona (Photo by Chris Whitney-Smith) 

A. L. FLAGG THUMBNAIL MINERAL CONTEST FOR JUNIOR MEMBERS  

Rules  

 

¶ Each junior member can enter 10 thumbnail specimens.  

¶ They must be in thumbnail boxes.  

¶ They must be labeled as to what they are and where they are from.  

¶ Juniors can collect specimens, trade for them, buy them, use specimens handed 

out at the meetings.  

¶ They will judged on presentation (label completeness and neatness) and what the 

specimens are.  
 
The contest will be held at the December meeting of MSA, and prizes will be 

awarded.  
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A R I Z O N A  M I N E R A L  

C O L L E C T O R  

NUMBER 149  

By Dr. Raymond Grant 

The Verde Salt mine and the surrounding area has produced many wonderful 

pseudomorphs. A pseudomorph is when one mineral replaces another mineral, but 
keeps the shape of the original mineral; therefore the òfalse formó. The common 

mineral that is replaced at the Verde Salt mine is glauberite, sodium calcium sulfate. 
By digging in the face of the pit, fresh unaltered glauberite can be found. See 
photograph in this newsletter.  

If water reacts with the glauberite the most common reaction is to remove 
sodium and add water, forming gypsum, hydrated calcium sulfate. Gypsum 
pseudomorphs after glauberite are very common over a wide area. This reaction 

happens quickly. Crystals that are partly changed to gypsum with a glauberite center 
are found on the side of the pit. Even washing the crystals will form a thin coating of 

gypsum that can be wiped off the specimen.  
If the water has carbonate in it then the sodium and sulfate can be removed 

and replaced by calcium carbonate, either calcite or aragonite. The best calcite after 

glauberite pseudomorphs are found in a wash about a mile southwest of the salt 
mine.  

Hydroglauberite, essentially glauberite with water has also been reported from 
the Verde Salt mine, but is not common, and would be white like the gypsum, 
therefore hard to identify. It seems that it is more common for the sodium to be 

removed to form the gypsum.  
 A few years ago, specimens of malachite after glauberite labeled as from 

the Verde Valley were for sale. They were relatively expensive as being something new 

and were very unusual specimens. After a lot of questioning it was finally determined 
that these were manmade by putting the calcite pseudomorphs in a copper sulfate 

solution. See photograph of one of the malachite pseudomorphs.   

Malachite after glauberite,  
manmade from a calcite  

after glauberite specimen  
Photo by Ray Grant  

Glauberite crystals  
from the Verde Salt mine  

(scale bar is one inch)  
Photo by Ray Grant  
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General Meeting Minutes -  May 10, 2012  
By Mary Parsons, Secretary  

White Mountain Gem and Mineral Club Coalition Trip -  Saturday, June 23, 2012  

The White Mountain Gem and Mineral Club is pleased to announce that, for our coalition trip 
this year, we are going to be able to invite all our friends in the coalition to our claims in the 
Escaudilla Mountains near Alpine, Arizona!  
 
This is the first time we have ever been able to have a field trip there and bring other non 
members of our club. We are making this announcement 3 months before the date of June 23, 
2012, so that plans can be made, as we are hopeful to have a good turnout!  
 
We will meet at the Safire Restaurant in Springerville, AZ, between 8:00 and 9:00 a.m. on June 
23 and caravan to the meadow off FS Road 577, where we will meet others coming in from other 
directions.  
 
We will then go to the claim and park along the road crest and hike downhill or on surrounding 

hills. We will be finding Luna agate and crystals, so bring a shovel, pick, carrying bucket, chairs, 
lunch, water, sunblock (SPF 30 or better).  
 
High clearance vehicles preferred, but 2 -wheel drive can make it (or park at the meadow and 
carpool in 2.2 miles). We always have a good time here and hope you will join us and have a good 
day rockhounding!  If you need any other information, please e -mail me at 
sumner01@frontiernet.net  or call (928) 537 -2358.  
 
Sumner Christie  
Field Trip Coordinator   

Ray Grant called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  The members opened with Pledge of Allegiance.  
Bob Holm welcomed the visitors.   
 
Announcements:  

¶ 75 th  Anniversary Pins available for $3 each  

¶ Coalition trip to Verde Valley Salt Mines May 12 th   

¶ Snowflake trip May 19 th  

 
Thanks to Maria and Ed Nichols for bringing the refreshments. Frank Burns recovered a display 
that was at the senior center ð big THANK YOU!!  
 
Mineral of the Month ð fluorite.  Did you knowéSome fluorite is light-sensitive and will lose color 
in sunlight!  

 
Brian Beck gave a great presentation on Copperopolis, CA.  
 
Door prizes were given away.  There were several extra door prizes that were donated by Chris 
Whitney -Smith.  Thanks Chris!  
 
Ray Grant gave thumbnail collection boxes to the Junior members  Will have a contest and will 
provide the rules at a later date.  Thanks Ray!  
 
Meeting adjourned.  

mailto:SUMNER01@FRONTIERNET.NET
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Wulfenite with Mimetite  
Rowley Mine, Maricopa County  

(photographer unknown)  

Wulfenite  
Defiance Mine, Cochise County  

(Ray Grant photograph)  

MINERAL OF THE MONTH -  WULFENITE  

Members are invited to bring one  sample from their collection of the mineral of the month and 
give a brief story about where they collected it or something about the specimen. Unknown 
minerals for identification can still be brought to the meetings.  
 
Mineral of the Month for June is Wulfenite . 
 
Wulfenite is Arizonaõs mineral. We have more than 250 documented localities in Arizona for 
wulfenite and some of the worldõs best specimens have been collected here. 
 
Wulfenite can occur in a variety of colors from colorless to brown, yellow, orange, red, and 
rarely green, blue, or black. It is in the tetragonal crystal system and most often is found as 
square flat crystals. It is lead molybdate in composition and found in galena deposits where 
oxidation of the galena by ground water has occurred.  

Red Cloud Mine, La Paz County, AZ  
(Jeff Scovil Photo)  

Rawhide Mine  
 Mohave County  

(Bill Hunt photograph)  


